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Evington & Coleman Beat  
Newsletter 

Update 

Evington Beat  

• Operation SYPHON - Reports from the public concerning road safety. Including inconsider-

ate parking, excessive speeding and general non compliance with road traffic legislation.  

• Crime and anti-social behaviour along the Ethel Road Corridor  

• Commercial Theft and Shoplifting 

 

Coleman Beat  

• Operation SYPHON - Reports from the public concerning road safety. Including inconsider-

ate parking, excessive speeding and general non compliance with road traffic legislation.  

• Licenced premises in the area not adhering to their alcohol license conditions. Having an 

impact on anti-social behaviour. 

• Uppingham Road corridor, reports of drunken behaviour, fighting, street drinking and Antiso-

cial behaviour. 

#InYourCommunity 

 

 

SGT Hall was the Community Bronze Commander for the recent India 

vs. Pakistan cricket match. Overseeing the community side of the 

Policing operation, to ensure a safe and enjoyable event for everyone. 

He worked alongside Response Teams, Traffic Officers, and other 

specialist force resources, the teams ensured the celebrations went 

smoothly, and passed without incident. 

PC Taylor took the opportunity to patrol Downing Drive, checking in 

with the community and local businesses to offer some reassurance. 

it's always great to connect with everyone and provide that extra 

support! 
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We are delighted to welcome our new neighbourhood 

police officer, Joe Taylor, to the Coleman beat. During 

his first day, he patrolled Sparrow Park, ensuring safety 

and getting to know the local community. If you see him 

around don’t hesitate to say hello. 

PC Mistry has moved on to join the Spinney Hills beat 

team. 

PCSO Cook visited Little Mumins Nursery on Rolleston Street to engage with 

the younger members of the community and to speak to them about their work 

and the work of Leicestershire Police. It was a very enjoyable visit with the 

children enjoying trying on the uniform and asking lots of questions. 

PCSO Oleh has been patrolling Gwendolen Road following reports of persons 

congregating in a carpark causing ASB. Congregating in the car park is caus-

ing a nuisance to the residents to whom the car park belongs too. 
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#YouSaidWeDid 

Community Engagements 
 

• Beat surgery at Café Portugal, Evington Valley Road, Wednesday 5th March, 6:00pm - 7:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Tesco, Ethel Road, Sunday 9th March, 2:00pm - 3:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Eden Cafe, Main Street, Evington, Saturday 22nd March, 11:00am - 12:00pm. 

• Beat surgery at Spinney Hill Park Police Station, East Park Road, Thursday 27th March, 7:00pm - 8:00pm. 

  

Local Officers have been hard at work today tackling anti-social behaviour on Ethel Road and Crop-

thorne Avenue. They also conducted patrols on Downing to ensure local businesses remained safe, 

alongside burglary prevention patrols and checks in surrounding areas. In addition, they have been pro-

active in stop-checking multiple vehicles in the area due to concerns over illegal number plates and driv-

ing behaviour. Keeping our community safe is our priority! If you see anything suspicious, please report 

it. 

 

 

 

PC Darbar and PC Taylor  attended an emergency call regarding a neighbour dispute, 

where one person was assaulted. Enquiries are ongoing to locate and deal with the 

suspect. 

Good Neighbour Advice - Try to resolve disputes calmly and respectfully. If tensions 

rise, step away and seek mediation. 

 

 

 

PC Wicks and PC Taylor have put in a guest appearance on West Leicester. They supported 

Neighbourhood Officers in the region for an execution of a warrant. This was another great step 

towards keeping our communities safe. A special shout out to the Officer who gained entry—an 

impressive display of force, taking the door clean off its hinges! 

 

 

PC Makda was abstracted from his usual beat to assist 

with Public Order duties at the King Power Stadium. 

Football matches are about passion and excitement, 

but they also require careful planning and a strong Police presence to keep everyone 

safe. Officers like PC Makda play a crucial role in ensuring fans can enjoy the game in a 

secure environment, managing crowds, preventing disorder, and responding to incidents 

if needed. 

 

 

PC Makda has been working alongside Leicester City Council Traffic Officers to tackle dangerous 

parking outside schools on Clumber Road, The Wayne Way and Coleman Lodge. Parking dangerous-

ly near schools puts children at risk. Always park safely and considerately. Parents, please avoid 

blocking driveways, parking on zig-zag lines, or stopping in unsafe spots. Enforcement action will be 

taken where necessary to keep everyone safe.  
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